Huntingdon Borough Water & Sewer Committee Meeting
Tuesday, June 6, 2023 – 2:30 PM

The Huntingdon Borough Water & Sewer Committee meeting was held in the Borough Conference room, 530 Washington Street, Huntingdon, PA  16652.
Guest present were Jennifer Clark, Gary Cramer and Joseph Thompson.
Members present were President James Bair, Vice-President David Fortson, Councilman David Quarry, Councilman Terry Green, Councilman Robert Jackson, Borough Engineer Kevin Nester, Borough Engineer Andy Glitzer, Water Treatment Plant Supervisor Kevin Johnston, Wastewater Treatment Plant Supervisor Roger Shaffer, Mayor Thomas Yoder and Borough Manager Chris Stevens.
Councilwoman Jennifer Powell was remote by TEAMS meeting.
Chairman David Quarry called the Water & Sewer Committee meeting to order at 2:30 PM.
Chairman David Quarry recognized the guest present and ask for their comments.
There were no comments made by the guest present.
Chairman David Quarry called on the Water Treatment Plant Supervisors report.
Kevin Johnston ask if there were any questions on his report.
Kevin Johnston said that currently we have 22.9 million gallons going over the dam.  Kevin said the thresholds are 16, 8 & 4 million gallons.
Kevin Johnston said that we have received 1 violation from the DEP inspection and this has already been fixed.
Kevin Johnston said that Westminster has some issues that need fixed.
Kevin Johnston spoke on the Lead & Copper Rules and handed out sample letters that he wants to send out to all residents asking them to submit to the borough their home piping information.
Kevin Johnston said the fence was damaged at the Flagpole Hill water tank and said he has received a quote from Warriors Mark Fencing in the amount of $1,240.00.
Chairman David Quarry called on the Wastewater Treatment Plant Supervisors report.
Roger Shaffer ask if there were any questions on his report.
Councilman Robert Jackson ask what was the end of life on the Nitrate Flow Sensors.
Roger Shaffer explained and said they were end of life and put in service in 2012.  Roger said he is getting prices on new ones.
Roger Shaffer said a level sensor had gone bad and he found a demo sensor and said that Leopold will be in to program this.
President James Bair ask how many sensors are there?
Roger Shaffer said there are 4 Sensors.
Roger Shaffer said they have drained 2 filters and checked and will be doing the other 2 filters.
Roger Shaffer said, we have passed the WETT test.
Roger Shaffer said they had an Auger gone bad and this has been fixed.
Roger Shaffer said that HACH was in and calibrated the sensors.
Roger Shaffer said the flows at the plant are way down with the dry temperatures
Roger Shaffer said in May we had 2.64 inches of rain.
Roger Shaffer said we have 19,000 feet of sewer lines cleaned so far.
Roger Shaffer said with the permit, there were questions and ask Borough Engineer Kevin Nester to explain.
Chairman David Quarry called on the Borough Engineers report.
Kevin Nester went over the DEP report and said that DEP wants a schedule of when the CSO’s will be done.  Kevin said they want 6 CSO overflows a year.
Kevin Nester said that he is checking to see if this is a policy or a rule.
Kevin Nester said GHD is working on the reply to DEP and said this is due June 25, 2023.  Kevin said they may ask for an extension.
Kevin Nester said they are looking at a study for an alternate water source.
Chairman David Quarry called on the Borough Managers report.
Chris Stevens said the guys are doing a great job.
Chairman David Quarry called on old business.
Chairman David Quarry went over the Water & Sewer Authority meeting and talked about future rate increases.
Chairman David Quarry called on new business.
Nothing was reported under new business.
Executive Session was not called for.
After no further business, the Water & Sewer Committee meeting was adjourned.
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